
Feb 18 for Feb 22 

Whist: Tonight, Friday February 22, in the Village Hall at 7.30pm, our usual 
fortnightly whist drive with raffle. Refreshments included. 

Anniversary Party Tonight: It is the tenth anniversary of the Friends of St 
John’s Church. To celebrate this milestone there will be a party on the 

evening of Friday, February 22, at 7.30 pm in St John’s Church. There will be 

drinks, a finger buffet and a quiz. During the evening you will hear how the 
Friends started and how money raised has been spent. It is anticipated that 

the new heating system will be up and running. Everyone is welcome but 
please let Dorothy, 01767 640242, or Pat, 01767 640848, know for catering 

purposes if you going to attend. 

Moggerhanger Meeting Place and Shop: Our next once monthly Knit and 
Natter will be held on Tuesday, February 26, from 10am until 12 noon, in St 

John’s Church. 

Emm Gee 60: The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, February 27, in 
the Village Hall at 2.30pm. New members are always welcome. 

Sing Up Loud: Thursday evenings at 8pm in the Village Hall. This will be a 
choir run by Choirmaster Leigh Smith and will cover many interests from 

Classic, Pop and Show music. Call Chris on 01767 640242 for more 
information 

Moggerhanger Park: News from the Friends of Moggerhanger Park. The 
snowdrop season will soon be upon us at Moggerhanger Park. Experience 
nature bursting into life and visit the delightful carpet of snowdrops that 

cover our Woodland Trail. The snowdrops were originally planted by 
Humphrey Repton over 200 years ago and are one of the few remaining 

species of traditional British snowdrops.  

As spring unfolds all its glory, Moggerhanger Park prepares for another busy 
year of activity – look out for our upcoming events on our new website. 

The Woodland Cafe is now open for the snowdrop season serving light 
refreshments from February 8, 2013 until March 8, 2013. 

Opening Hours are Friday (11am-3pm), Saturday (11am-3pm), Sunday 
(12pm-3pm), Monday (11am-3pm). 

Free entry and car park facilities (including disabled car spaces). 

Please check website for further details: www.moggerhangerpark.com 

enquiries@moggerhangerpark.com or 01767 641 007 

http://www.moggerhangerpark.com/
mailto:enquiries@moggerhangerpark.com


St John’s Church: The monthly Songs of Praise Service on Sunday evening 

was led by the Revd. L Klimas who also led the prayers and gave the 
blessing. 

Hymns were introduced with readings by, All things Bright and Beautiful, 
Tracey Ferguson; Love Divine, Pat Whitworth; We pledge to one another, 

Cheryl Whaley; Bind us together Lord, Ken Ebbage; O perfect love all human 

thoughts transcending. Revd. Gillian Orpin; O Jesus I have promised, Mel 
Ebbage.  

The choir sang God bless the broken road and sidesperson was Mrs Brenda 
George. 

Refreshments were served after the service. 

Women’s World Day of Prayer: Friday, March 1, Benefice service at 
Willington Methodist Church, 7.30pm 

Church Services: St John the Evangelist, All Age Communion, 9am. 

 


